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Correspondence from Germany 

 

Schleife, August 26, 1907 

Worthy Volksblatt! 

 Since for a long time now, there has 

been nothing to read in the Volksblatt from our 

area, and since today is Sunday and M. 

Hantschke has come here to see me, we 

together want to send in a few lines. 

 Harvest time is past, and we have to 

complain a bit, since we had daily rains or 

cloudiness and light winds with off and on 

sunshine. From August 1 on, we had no rain so 

that the rye could be safely harvested. Oats is 

presently still standing in “Pappen” in the 

fields, as well as feed corn. Next, it is going 

after the hay, namely, the second cutting of the 

meadows, and then hoeing the potatoes and the 

rye harvest. The rye and the oats did especially 

well this year, but despite of this, the prices are 

still high. A sheffel of rye now costs 16.50 

Mark ($2.25) A sheffel is about the same as 4 

English bushels. The potatoes also grew 

unusually big and did well, but they started to 

rot in the ground on the outside. This year 

there will be few beets. The two largest ones 

that I pulled up in my field together weighed 

10 pounds, 5 and ½ and 4 and ½ apiece. 

Otherwise, from the rest, I will hardly get half 

as much as in the previous year. Also, there is 

little hay this year due to the cool weather. 

There will be only half the harvest. One shock 

of straw costs 30 Mark (12 cents). The meat 

prices are also very high. Pigs live weight cost 

46-50 Marks per hundred or 12 cents per 

pound. A mandel of eggs cost 20 cents and a 

pound of butter 1 Mark 10 Pfennigs or 28 

cents. 

 Since M. Hantschke had to get back to 

work, I will close. M. Hantschke will probably 

add something to this when he gets home.  
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With greetings to the Volksblatt, 

 Johann Hantschke, ½ Bauer in Schleife, 

Germany 

 

Supplement from M. Hantschke 

 

 There is not much fruit this year, and 

there are no plums. But there are some pears 

and apples. 

 As I read in the Volksblatt, it has been 

very dry in Texas again, namely, in the West 

in Hondo County. There, in Hondo, the old 

widower got the [    ]and, because of the 

drought, he had to leave from there. 

 On August 24, at the yearly market, we 

talked with Heinze. who was visiting his 

brother in Rohne. Among other things, Mr. 

Heinze said that, when he lived in Thorndale, 

it was not as healthy as living in Lee or Fayette 

County. Mr. Heinze and Koslan will be 

returning to Texas again on September 10. M. 

Schurmann will still be staying here in 

Germany for a time. 

 With best greetings to the readers of 

the Volksblatt,  

M. Hantschke 

Spremberg, Germany 

 

Translated by Ed Bernthal 
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